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SAINT JOHN & PAUL CHURCH

WEEK OF DECEMBER 9, 2018
Saturday December 8  5:00 PM
Sunday December 9  7:30 AM
9:30 AM
11:30 AM
6:00 PM
7:30 AM
5:00 PM
7:30 AM
5:00 PM
7:30 AM
5:00 PM
7:30 AM
5:00 PM
7:30 AM
5:00 PM
7:30 AM
5:00 PM
7:30 AM
9:30 AM
11:30 AM
6:00 PM

Monday December 10

Tuesday December 11
Wednesday December 12
Thursday December 13
Friday December 14
Saturday December 15

Sunday December 16

Hope Murphy / 3rd Anniversary / Children & Grandchildren
Jeannine Heath / 4th Anniversary / Husband & Children
Taylor Reilly / 2nd Anniversary / Family

Dolores Bishop / 6th Anniversary / Family

Ann Cormier / 1st Anniversary / Maureen Smith

In Thanksgiving for Tom & Marissa Kelly’s Wedding Anniversary
Lena Paliotta / 3rd Anniversary / Family

In Loving Memory of Dorothy & Raymond Morin

Special Intention

Mass for the People of the Parish

Mr. & Mrs. Gerard Fontaine / Anniversary / Family

Olive & Charles Silva / In Loving Memory / Family

Taylor Reilly / 2nd Anniversary / Family

Mary Mahar / In Loving Memory / Earl

Sharon Salvas / Anniversary / Husband Ray

lan Raftery / 2nd Anniversary / Brother & Children

Mary & James Hammond, Sr. / In Loving Memory / Family
Hope Murphy / In Loving Memory / Family

Angie Kiley / In Loving Memory / Family

Barbara Fitzpatrick / 20th Anniversary / Son & Family
Margaret Cafferty, Alfred Equitani & Susan Equitani / In Loving Memory / Family

Eucharistic Adoration takes place every Friday from 8:00AM until Benediction at 4:45PM in the chapel.
Novena to Our Lady of Perpetual Help follows the 5:00 p.m. Mass on Tuesdays.

2018 Budget Collection Week of 12/2/18
Envelopes $15.340.85
E-Giving $_ 681.98

$16,022.83

2017 Budget Collection Week of 12/3/17
$16,090.52

Thank you for your continued generosity.

Fr. John V. Doyle School
Collection

Next weekend will be our monthly
collection to help Fr. John V. Doyle

=
School. A second basket will be passed

for this donation. Please be advised that while there is an
envelope in your SS. John & Paul Church budget packet for
this special collection, checks should be made payable to
Fr. John V. Doyle School or FJVD. As always, thank you
for your generous contributions.

For the week of December 9, 2018
the Sanctuary Lamps burn
In Loving Memory of
Kevin J. O’Loughlin

~  |Next weekend, representatives for the
Christian Catholic Families of Bethlehem
will be selling Crucifixes, religious art work,
| and rosaries - all made of olive wood which
is native to Israel and Bethlehem. Since
tourism has greatly depleted, Christian
families in the Holy Land, who depend on
tourists, have been greatly affected. Sale of
these goods will help them very much and
also give you the opportunity to have
“something” authentic from the Holy Land.
Please browse and buy some articles. It is a good cause and also
a help to your personal devotion.

Rosary Makers
There will be a Rosary Makers’ meeting
this Thursday, December 13" from 1-
3PM in the Parish Center. For more
info, please call Gail at 392-3493.




COVENTRY

12/15-12/16 Priest Altar Servers
Cross Bearer Candle Bearer Candle Bearer
5:00 PM Woolley I. LeClair A. LeClair S. Kelly
7:30 AM Woolley A. Hebert M. Hebert N. Lavoie
9:30 AM Woolley M. Potvin I. Pizzo J. Pizzo
11:30 AM Fleming J. Stevens J. Kaminski M. Senesi
6:00 PM Fleming T. Bui T. Biscoglio L. Till
12/15-12/16 Lectors Eucharistic Ministers
L1 1.2 A B C
5:00 PM R. Chartier G. Cook K. Rich E. Pegnam XXXX
7:30 AM K. Driscoll N. Fidler XXXX C. Pysz B. George
9:30 AM M. Emmett M. DiMicco K. Potvin C. Silva XXXX
11:30 AM H. Fitzpatrick S. Javid C. Faunce H. Faunce XXXX
6:00 PM E. Savattere M. Smith G. McShane P. Faria P. Miech

Nativity Blessing

December 16™ after the 6 pm Mass
There will be refreshments and carols in the parish

center after the Nativity Blessing.

Thank you for your continued
support of the Our Daily Bread
program.  Your support helps to
feed the less fortunate of our
community.  Over the last few
weeks, we’ve collected $462.00.

Religious Edueation

(y

Grades 1-6: All classes are in session this week.

Grade 7-8: Class is in session this week. This is the
last class of the session.

Confirmation 1: Our next class is
December 10 at 7:00PM in the school.

Rite of Christian Initiation of Adults (RCIA): Our
next meeting is Monday, December 10 at 7:00pm .

Monday,

simple. secure. convenient.

Parish Giving participant cards are available at the
three entrances to the church. If you are participating
in the Electronic Giving Program, and would feel
more comfortable putting something into the offertory
basket, you can take a card as you enter the church
and drop it in the basket as it is passed instead of your
budget envelope.

SSJP Parishioners’ Annual
Christmas Card Project

This weekend, at the front and side
doors of church, “tree ornaments” will
be hanging on the “Christmas Card

Trees” ~ take as many ornaments as
you wish and send a Christmas card to the person whose

name and address are on the ornament you choose.

Coventry Food Bank

The food bank currently needs cereal,
pancake mix, and facial tissues. Please THF
place your donations in the containers
located at the doors of the Church. The }

weekly generosity of parishioners of Saints

John and Paul to the Coventry Food Bank is a blessing and
is appreciated greatly by the less fortunate of our
community.




DECEMBER 9, 2018

From the Principal’s

Desk...
Father John V. Doyle School
students in grades 3-8

participated in Benediction,
Adoration, and our first Corpus
Christi Procession on November

As always, Thank You for
School!

Worldwide Marriage Encounter
“Prepare the way of the Lord, make straight his paths.”

Welcome

Christ into your marriage by attending a Worldwide Marriage
Encounter Weekend. The next Weekends are Jan 18-20, 2019 in
South Kingstown, RI and Mar 8-10, 2019 in Duxbury, MA. For more
information, call Stephen & Michelle O'Leary at 800-710-9963 or visit
them at https://wwmema.org/.

Msgr. Peter E. Blessing Council #5273
Knights of Columbus

As the weather starts to get cold, the Knights of Msgr.
Peter E. Blessing Council are heating wp their
commitment to the community with free winter coat
distributions for deserving children! Today, eighteen
percent of American children live in poverty. As a result,
many families cannot afford to provide even the hasic
necessity of a warm winter coat, Putting their faith into
action, Knighis of Columbus councils have handed out
more than 500,000 coats to children throughout the
United States and Canada through the Coats for Kids

program.

Coats have already started to he distributed on a first-
come, first-serve basis fo families in need with deserving
children. Our current inventory as of 11/29 is as follows:

Girls Boys
Size 4 - 3 coats left Size 4 - 4 coats left
Size 5/6 = 6 coats left Size 5/6 = 9 coats left

Size 6X - 3 coats left
Size 8/10 - 3 coats left
Size 12714 = 3 coats left

Size 7 - 4 coats left
Size 8 - 1 coat left

Msgr. Peter E. Blessing Council will be distributing coats
to the children of families in need throughout the Advent
and Christmas seasons and into January, if necessary.
Please contact John Pizzo at 401-623-1793 for more
information.

Msgr. Peter K. Blessing Council #5273 in Coventry ks one
of 17.000 Knights of Columbus councils that make up the
world's largest Catholic fraternal service organization,
Founded in 1882 to assist working-class and immigrant
Catholics in the United States, today the approximately
two million members of the Knights put their faith info
action through a broad range of charitable canses locally,
nationally and  internationally  with  financial
contributions and hands-on service.




SECOND SUNDAY OF ADVENT

Stunning Upset! The Father John V. Doyle Saints 5th
and 6th Grade Basketball Team beat Fr. Woolley and
the Friars by one point in overtime, 58-57, last Sunday
at the Robert McDermott Gym. Thank you to Roy
Dufour for coaching the Friars team, to the Our Lady
of Providence Seminarians, and to FJVD parent Paul
Breault, who assisted the Friars on the court, and for
everyone who attended the event. Special thanks to
Therese Stafford for donating Pizza! We hope to have
the Franciscans of the Primitive Observance come next
year for another great Advent Parish Mission, as well
as for a rematch, so the Saints better start getting
ready!

Father John V. Doyle School will

hire a part-time Resource

02, Teacher to begin in January 2019.

O} ”]g The Resource Teacher: works
directly with individual students

to supplement their learning in the

classroom; is responsible for coordinating lessons with
the classroom teachers; plays a key role in administering
assessments and analyzing STAR data. Please send your

résumé to Mrs. Smith or call 401-821-3756 for more
information.

Retirement
Fund for
Religious

retiredreligious.org

3

Please give to those who have given a lifetime.
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— w\ . ‘w As the children are bringing home their first trimester grades at this time of year, I took
Saana, N Wosn .- o the opportunity to send the parents of our Father John V. Doyle School a “report card”
? Pe0rn Are Fxsfoz last week, of the things I've personally initiated during my first trimester as Pastor of
S IR & ¢ T the school, and told them to let me know what grade I deserve! Here's a slightly
i st AT AT WA R/ 30 9 T B - R N
shortened version of what I sent them:
Fr. Woolley's Report Card to Fr. John V. Doyle Parents:

Attendance — I've attended almost every 8am Morning Prayer service Monday to Thursday, giving the children and parents
present a brief scriptural reflection to start the day with. I am also present at dismissal time in the parking lot most days, so as to
get to know all of you, and to be available should you wish to speak with me.

Phys Ed — I doubled the amount of weekly gym time for Grades K—35, and had the school gym walls repainted. This past Sunday,
I hit the court with my Franciscan Friars basketball team and challenged the Saints Team to a game. I hope to be able to attend
some other school games, especially if they play my former school, Good Shepherd!

Science/Technology — I've encouraged those parents wishing to start a Robotics Club at our school, by offering them $3000
(available thanks to two donations to our school from parishioners) to purchase tablets and robots to get the club off the ground.
We're also giving the proceeds of this year's Silent Auction to our technology program, for purchase of new computers.

History — I've been studying a lot in this subject — the history of our school that is, both recent history (the past several years) and
“not so recent” history (the “Bob McDermott years”). As regards recent history, I've spoken to a lot of parents, including some
who moved on to other schools, and listened to their honest assessments of the last few years at FJVD, what they see as the
strengths and the weaknesses of our school up until this year. Please, continue to give me your feedback!

In regards to “not so recent” history, over the summer, I met for about 3 hours with former long time principal Bob McDermott,
and with his help, began our first Annual FJVD/SSJP School Alumni Appeal. Appeal letters were mailed out to over 1000 alumni
in mid-November, and I have been slowly calling another 100 alumni for leadership level gifts. So far, the Appeal has brought in
over $10,000 in gifts and pledges from Alumni and Friends of the school! Through this Appeal, we hope to be able to enhance our
school in the area of fine arts, technology, and school security.

School Discipline — In my conversations with many people regarding past experiences, it became clear to me that we needed to
“up our game” in the area of discipline this year. To that end, I have been working closely with Mrs. Jae Smith since the start of
school, and have taken an active involvement in any incidents of bullying. Thankfully, these incidents have been relatively few so
far, compared to past years. In almost every situation, I've joined Mrs. Smith in her meetings with the parents of the students
involved, and have tried to follow up with appropriate disciplinary measures. We will continue to give this area a high priority.

Research and Development — I have been working on a weekly basis with members of our school's PTO and on a monthly basis
with the school board's development sub-committee, in trying to find new and innovative ways to increase enrollment and
advertise our school. We have come up with a new school slogan: “Discover the Doyle Difference!”” which will be used in a new
updated brochure, soon to be published for the upcoming Open House (“We Live the Word” will also remain as our school motto,
and the school slogan will probably change periodically). At the request of several parents, I began an enrollment referral incentive
which gives generous tuition rebates of $500 to $1000 to those FJVD parents who refer a new family to our school.

English/Communications — In addition to making myself available to you before and after school, I've started Open Sessions at
our School Board Meetings, for any parent who wishes to come and ask questions to me, Jae, and the rest of the Board.

Mathematics — ['ve been doing a lot of number crunching with my business manager, Renee Johnson, and I'm happy to say that
we're doing a lot of “subtraction” to the school's utilities bills and service contracts! I'm also bringing in National Grid to do a
RISE assessment for the school. My engineering background is coming to good use, as I'm seeing many ways we should be able to
save in these areas. Also, while I can't directly take credit for it, I'm happy to see the “multiplication” happening with our school
fund raisers like the Car Show and Trivia Night, which had much better attendance and funds generated than years past!

Religion — I've saved my favorite subject for last! I've now gone to every class in the school and given them a period-long class on
different aspects of our faith, and intend to visit every class at least one more time after Christmas break. I started three new
liturgical school events so far: the Living Rosary, the All Saints Day Mass with 4th graders dressing up as Saints, and the outdoor
Corpus Christi Procession. I also added Advent Confessions in addition to those in Lent.

So that's my “report card” of initiatives I've taken at Fr. John V. Doyle School this first trimester, which are in addition to the
many other things going on at our school. And now, I want to tell you of my newest initiative that [ hope you'll help me with...

New After School Club: Parent Cheer Leading! If you are happy with the direction our school is going in, please, become a
cheerleader for Fr. John V. Doyle! Tell your friends and neighbors about us, get the word out that it's a “new day” at Doyle, post
on social media how much you like the school. I'm happy to hear that the “vibe” at the school this year among you parents is very
good; but more people need to know this, so please, become a cheerleader, let parents in our area (especially those going into
Kindergarten or Middle School) know how great our school is, encourage them to enroll their children into Father John V. Doyle,
and remind them that financial aid is available for those who are eligible. And of course, please keep praying for the continued
growth of our school!

God bless,  Fr. Woolley



